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imager FOV

Purpose: A 3D dosedistribution for a largepatient is usually obtainedby projecting the
treatmentfields on to digitizedwire contours, resultingin thelossof all anatomical
information. This study evaluatesa moreaccurateapproachof obtaining a full
volumetric imagesetfor patientsthatcannotbecompletelyimagedwithin theavailable
field of view.

Method and Materials: Two laterally shiftedCT scansof an anthropomorphicpelvic
phantomwith fiducial markerswere acquired, eachsimulating theCT scan of a large
patientwith missinganatomyresultingfrom thelimi tedFOV. A complete scanof the
phantomwasalsoperformed for comparisonpurposes. In theTPS, an emptyphantom
imagesetwascreated with very largeFOV. Both shiftedscanswerefusedwith this
imagesetby aligningthepoint intersectedby thefiducial markerson theCT imageto the
Dicom origin of theempty set. All thecontourscanbecopied from theCT scans into the
empty imageset, to providea completefused contourset. This methodwasevaluatedby
comparinga 3 field plancreatedon thefusedcontoursetwith a similar planon the
completescan.

Results: Thecontoursetwassuccessfullyfusedinto theemptyimageset. Partialscan of
thephantomcanbeoverlaid insidethecontoursetto permitvisualizationof theanatomy.
Thedifferencesbetween thetwo plansin theSSDsfor theAP, RtLat, andLtLat fields
were4.0,1.0,and1.0mm, respectively, andthedifferencesin isocentricdoses for these
fields were0%,0.7%,and 0.2%respectively.

Conclusion: Entire patient contoursfor largepatientscanbeaccurately contouredby
fusingmultiple CT scans, each acquired with differentpatientpositioning. This will
allow obtaining accurate3D dosedistributionand DVH for targetvolumesandcritical
structures.


